BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 13™ FEBRUARY 2018

AT BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL 7.30PM

PRESENT Mr. Fraser ( chair ), Mr & Mrs ING, Mr. Pashley & Mr. M. Quigley NCC,.

157. Apologies for absence.

Mrs. S. Hill, Mrs. J. Childs & Mrs. T. Taylor BDC.

158. Question time.

There was one member of the public present.

159. Village Hall.

Mr. Fraser informed the meeting that he had made enquiries about the PPL licence for the
hall regarding the public use of sound recordings. It is believed to cost £49.00 + vat running
from 15t April to 31t March he will follow this up next month.

An enquiry has been made with regard to hiring the hall for pie making , the Council thought
this was an interesting project and perhaps a fee of £50.00 could be acceptable.

Further enquiries to be made.
It is still hoped that a craft evening could be held on Friday 16" March 2018.

A new handle has been ordered for the oven at a cost of £12.22 when this arrives we will
contact the kitchen fitter to do this work and sort out the flooring between the kitchen &
storeroom.

We have received a grant from Mrs. Taylor’s Bassetlaw fund, this is to purchase crockery,
pots & pans.

Mr. Pashley will make enquires about this purchase.
Mr. Quigley informed the meeting that he could give a grant of £500.00 towards a project.

It was suggested it could go towards updating the hall toilets. Mr. Quigley requested we
inform him of the cost of this project.

160. Declarations of Interest.

There were no declarations of interest.



161. Adoption of Minutes.

It was proposed by Mrs. Ing and seconded by Mr. Pashley that the minutes of the meeting
held on Tuesday 9™ January 2018 be accepted. All in agreement.

162. Matters arising.

There were no matters arising.

163. Planning.

We have received a Planning Application from N.C.C. regarding Hanson’s proposed quarry at
College Farm Barnby Moor.

The Parish Council object to this proposed development for the following reasons.
The site at this time is being used as good quality farm land.

We understand a larger quarry has been given permission at Sturton but has not been
developed so why is a smaller quarry being considered for Barnby Moor.

Some residents at College Farm have been informed that workings will be 300 + meters
from their properties and should not cause any inconvenience. A resident who lives close to
the new proposed entry/exit at the site expressed concern that their garden is 6 meters
from this entry and having small children they are worried about pollution from the quarry
lorries affecting the children when playing in the garden.

164. Highways.

We are still trying to get local funding for the proposed new village signs.

Mr. Pashley expressed concern about NCC moving the existing village sign near Milestone
Court.

165. Correspondence

We have received an invitation from BDC to attend a Neighbourhood Planning event at
Retford Town Hall on Thursday 15™ March 2018 between 5.30pm & 8.30pm which will
include pie & peas we have accepted two places, names to be supplied later.

166. FINANCIAL STATEMENT FOR JANUARY 2018

Current account at the end of January 2018 £3103.01
Nottingham Building Society on 8% January 2018 £10525.91

Accounts to pay January 2018

B.D.C. Village Hall rates £12.00



Village Hall gas. £45.97

Village Hall electric. £41.33
Water Plus £21.57
Joy Ford Village Hall clean £20.00
N.A.L.C. Subs £74.68
C.P.R.E. Subs £36.00
TOTAL PAYMENTS £251.55

Receipts for January 2018

Barnby Moor Line Dancing £60.00
Mr Rothwell £0.00
Fly ball £69.00
Caravans £325.00
Tina hall hire £56.00
R & T W I hall hire £105.00
Grant from Mrs. T. Taylor BDC £200.00
Total Receipts for January £815.00

The Clerk presented the Councils 2018/2019 Precept which remains the same as 2017/2018.
This was accepted and agreed.

It was proposed by Mr. Fraser and seconded by Mr. Pashley that the financial statement be
accepted. All in agreement.

167. Village Matters

Mr. Fraser informed the Council that he formulated a news letter dealing with the following.
Hanson’s, quarry and asking residents if they were willing to be involved with a Parish Plan.

We have received a quote from HAGS regarding play equipment inspection. This seemed
expensive, enquiries to be done with other Parish Councils and our insurers’ to get a
comparison.



Mr. Fraser informed the meeting that from May 2018 Data Protection Legislation comes
into effect for Village Halls & Parish Councils.

Mr. Fraser was appointed as the Village Hall and Parish Council Data Protection Officer.
Further information on appendix A.

168. Date of the next meeting.

Tuesday 13 March 2018

Chairman .C. LFraser...ccceeevievuiieeiiieneiineneeinnenens Date 6th March 2018

169. APPENDIX A.

1. Data to be held securely and any breach to be reported to the Information
Commissioner’s Office within 72 hours.

2. Data is only to be used for legitimate purpose for which it was collected.
3. Data to be disposed of when no longer required.

4. All data held by Barnby Moor Parish Council and Barnby Moor Village Hall has been
obtained with the permission of the person concerned in order that they may be informed
of village activities.

Barnby Moor Parish Council and Barnby Moor Village Hall will not share personal data with
any other organization.

Data may be retained for up to 7 years for accounts purpose or longer if required by insurers



